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   Everton Community Association
Chairman’s
Letter
Dear Members

At long last, lovely glorious sun-
shine, masses of flowers and
blossom everywhere.  What a
joy it all is. (End of weather re-
port)

Our new village green space is
looking good, a little more work
to do in the autumn.  The ECA

have obtained permission to in-
stall a new bench on the area.  A
small group from the committee
met to decide the best position

and accessibility.  We hope to
place a small plaque on said
bench to commemorate the
Queen’s Jubilee (a little late) but
the decision was made some
time ago.

The Party in the Park was once
again a huge success, our thanks
to Sandra and Cheryl for all
their efforts, and to the many
helpers for all their hard work.
Sandra is having a rest next
year!  If anyone has any ideas

for an event during 2014,
Cheryl or any other commit-
tee member would be pleased
to hear from you.

Please don’t forget the
AGM
Monday 2nd December.
A number of the Committee
including officers are retiring

– now’s your chance to do
your bit for the village.

Vera Peters
         Chairman ECA
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            Sales & Service .

FREE   ESTIMATES
     ON ALL REPAIRS

 TEL: 01425 620520
                    127 OLD MILTON ROAD
                        NEW MILTON

No Cold Calling Zones

The No Cold Calling Zone (NCCZ) initiative is a crime
prevention initiative. It is supported by Hampshire Trad-
ing Standards and Hampshire Constabulary and its aim is
to deter unscrupulous cold callers and empower residents
to say “No”. In Everton, the NCCZ imitative is already
in place in Knightcrest Park and has significantly re-
duced cold calling.

We would like to encourage the spread of the initiative to
other parts of Everton. For any road or roads to be
considered for the scheme, a Volunteer needs to canvass
every home in the proposed zone, using leaflets provided
by Trading Standards in a NCCZ Consultation Pack. For
the zone to be accepted by Trading Standards, 66% of the
households within the proposed area must be in favour.
Once accepted, lamppost or wall mounted signage can be
erected and residents are provided with stickers for their
front doors.

Would anyone interested in volunteering to canvass their
local area contact Bob Cockburn, who will then
co-ordinate the initial applications and obtain the
necessary paperwork.
Contact details:-  bobcockburn@btinternet.com
or 01590 645460.

Early responses would be appreciated.
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Editor’s Musings 3

Dear readers,

Sunshine and
glorious
warmth to
bask in at last
...and as soon

as I’m finished here that’s just what
I’m going to be doing. Hmmm..might
have a bbq too...

Talking of the weather, you’ll notice
that in this issue we have nothing from
Rainman, sources tell me that he’s off
chasing that Seminole Indian guy again!
Hopefully he’ll be back for the
Winter issue. The Lowly Chef has taken
a break too, so it seems like this time
round we’ve got a slimline Summer
Edition - b ut still with lots of
interesting bits and pieces, views and
events for you to read and ponder on. (I
hope!)

The Party in the Park seems an age ago,
but what a great day it was, Everton’s
take on Woodstock... thanks to Steve
Adams and Total Voice with their
Sounds of the Sixties the vibes were all
there man! And how on earth were we so
lucky with that sunshine! And what a
fantastic idea to do some traditional

Village Bunting...only sad to see it come
down so soon! Well done Gill!

I’ve scattered  some photos of the
Event throughout (courtesy of Les
Chase) for you to have a look at, and
don’t forget you can see them in colour
on the website.

I’m afraid the Neighbourhood Watch
Scheme has foundered a bit, due to the
organiser leaving Everton, so if anyone
would be interested in taking it on, then
please contact Vera Peters. 01590
644729 or Bob Cockburn(see left)

I’d like to take this opportunity to
thank all the Contributors who send in
articles and photos so diligently.
Without their input Everton certainly
wouldn’t have this Community
Newsletter. If anybody else would like
to write anything or have a go at doing
a feature piece then please do get in
touch with me.

The next issue will be out at the end of
the year, so diary dates until November
should all be covered...

Enjoy the rest of the Summer...as for
me...
...Sunshine and sangria here I come!..

.

The 119 Bus
A sort of a bus timetable...
Kindly compiled by
Barbara Runham at the request of the Editor.

There is a bus which now goes through Everton daily except
Sundays.
The times are as follows:

The Lymington bus leaves The Old Christchurch Road/Everton
bus shelter at 9.30, 10.30, 11.30, 12.30 and 1.30 past the hour.

The return journey from Lymington leaves the bus    station on
the hour from 9.00am until 2.00 pm.

The bus to New Milton leaves the Everton bus shelter/Old
Christchurch Road at 9.21, 10.21, 11.21, 12.31, 1.21 and
2.21pm.

The return journey from Whitefield Road, New Milton is again
hourly at 9.10 through to 2.10pm.
We hope you find this helpful!

Advertise YOUR
     Business with  US

If you would like to place an
advert,
Please contact cherylfillmore@hotmail.com
Cheryl Fillmore 01590 644865

The Editor, Printers and Hordle Parish
Council do not take responsibility for
the information given or views ex-
pressed in the Everton Newsletter. Nor
is any culpability accepted in the work
done by advertisers.

households within the proposed area must be in favour.
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Everton Property and Maintenance
and Electrical Services

ALL THOSE JOBS YOU NEVER SEEM
TO GET AROUND TO!

New Fuse/trip Board
Electrical Work

Property Maintenance
General  D.I.Y.

Portable Appliance testing
Paul C. White

         Tel: 01590 644833  Mob: 07967 336830
        29 Firmount Close, Everton, Lymington

 Local people...local lives...local events

LYMINGTON CHORAL SOCIETY

Although the Choral Society is not based in Everton some of the
Society’s members do live here and the editor has been contact-
ed to see if we could advertise the fact that other local people
might like to join the group.

If you are interested then please contact,

Lymington Choral Society Wellington Room, Lymington
Community Centre, Weds 7.30 p.m. Secretary 01425 614023

Viv Parsons
LCS Publicity Working Party

Local writer Alan Rayment,
 aka  ‘Punchy’ lives close by to us at
Milford on Sea and has just
published his first Volume of
memoirs...
Isn’t it amazing who you bump into in the EvertonVillage
Stores and Post Office, take Alan Rayment for instance. He
popped in to post a letter and before you know it, he was
telling me  all about his latest challenge. With the Newsletter
in mind I couldn’t help but be interested...

Alan, born in 1928 in London, spent  his school years dodging
the Blitz and playing cricket at Lord’s! He went on to become
a Professional Cricketer for Hampshire, plus a Ballroom
Dance Teacher and has now settled down to the task of
writing and publishing his memoirs.

‘Punchy Through The Covers...the early years 1928-1949 ‘ is
an enjoyable Social History which is interspersed with Alan’s
own reflections, in so doing he has achieved an excellent
thumbnail sketch of British political and social history from
1914 to 1946, and it’s all related in a lively and entertaining
fashion.

Covering his very early years, Alan has combined reported
facts with his imagination to produce a lively account of this
personal history and as such this work is clearly going to carry
the greatest of interest to his family and friends, and yet not
knowing him at all, I found that his memories, (although of a

slightly earlier period than I lived through) allowed me to
indulge in some very pleasant nostalgia.

The factual content of the book is enlivened by a selection of
beautiful photographs of people and places, from family
holidays on the Isle of Wight through those very memorable
War years. All well worth looking at!

For more details on how to get hold of a copy of his book
please have a look at Alan’s website

alanrayment@hotmail.co.uk
or telephone him at 01590 642693
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 Local people...local lives...local events LINDY HOP CLASSES  TO START
IN EVERTON EARLY
OCTOBER!!!
 These brand new Dance Classes will be held on Thursday
Evenings at 7-8 p.m at the Everton Recreation Ground Pavilion
 Free taster classes... thereafter the fee to cover costs will
be £ 2-00 per person
 Elizabeth says that there is no need to bring a partner...nor
do you need to be particularly fit!
 So...if you would be interested in learning to dance the
       LINDY HOP
then please contact Elizabeth Kempe on 01590 718792

Elizabeth Kempe and Barbara Runham
dancing the LINDY HOP at this
year’s Party in the Park! Barbara had
only had 16 hours of tuition and took
to the floor as to the manor born!

Keeping it local...

And here’s another interesting piece of information that
I gleaned from my Post Office days...Tasha was post-
ing a parcel and we got talking...that was when I found
out that her business was completely tucked away from
passing trade and they weren’t allowed to put any form
of notices up so  I thought they deserved a mention...

Belhaven KBB Ltd is an independent, family run kitchen,
bedroom and bathroom company based in Everton,
Lymington. Hidden away behind Otter Nurseries and
owned by husband and wife team, Warren and Tasha
Cloete, the company’s background began as cabinet
makers some 20 years ago, now they not only make
bespoke kitchens but also offer British in-frame
kitchens and import a beautifully made, competitively
priced German kitchen.

Belhaven KBB Ltd offer the full design and installation
service but all of the kitchen ranges can also be
purchased on a supply only bases. As well as kitchens
the showroom has example of bathroom furniture,
showers, mirrored cabinets and taps. Many of the
fixtures and fittings are held in stock with free local
delivery.

If you’re looking to refurbish your home it’s worth taking
a look!

Summer Fun for Children in Everton
Recreation Ground

Toddlers Picnics on Wednesdays 31st July and 7th August.
12noon - 2pm. Bring your own picnic and picnic rug.
Come and share the fun.
Craft and Games for Primary aged children on Thursdays
1st and 8th August.
2-4pm. All children must be signed in and collected.
Children under 8 must be accompanied.
Come  and be creative or get sporty!
For further details, contact Sheila Hopkins, Parish Family
Worker on 07969476148 on by email
sheila.familywork@btinternet.com
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Sandra & Steven Burrows

Time for another newsletter and here we all are basking in
some long awaited sunshine. I can’t believe where the time goes,
last time I was telling you all about our plans for Party in the
Park and here we are with it all over and done with.

Well the day itself was a success, everyone seemed to enjoy it
and we were soooo lucky with the weather, a fabulous bright
sunny day, it’s hard to believe now that we were talking about
having to cancel the whole thing if the rain had continued for
another week, the ground would have been just too wet. That’s
two years in a row that we’ve been lucky with the weather, it
couldn’t happen a third time.

Anyway I just want to say thanks again to everyone who helped
in anyway at all and also to all who loaned tents and gazebos or
lent items for the craft display , it was a real community effort
and you all made the whole day possible, we couldn’t have done
it without you.

Well I’ll sign off now; it’s only a short piece this time as there
is nothing new to say at the moment. Make the most of the
sunshine while it’s here as next time we will be looking forward
to Christmas!!

Sandra & Steven Burrows

EVERTON POST OFFICE
& VILLAGE STORES

1590 643055

FREE PARKING RIGHT OUTSIDE
 POST OFFICE SERVICES
 FRESH BREAD DELIVERED
 FRESH FRUIT & VEG
 EXTENSIVE RANGE OF GROCERIES
 GOOD SELECTION OF WINE & BEER@ BARGAIN   PRICES

LONDIS...BEST VALUE LOCALLY

Everton Post Office
& Village Stores

       Just 2 miles from Lymington a privately owned
                     beautiful riverside restaurant with rooms.

  Lovely staff, gorgeous homemade local and
              organic food (from light snacks to full A la Carte)

         8 individual bedrooms with nothing bland
             or minimilastic about the interior-mix of antiques,
              warm rugs, modern art contemporary pictures,
              real fires and thee acres of rambling gardens

         Les Routiers ‘Boutique Hotel of the Year’ 2012
    Trip Advisor Certificate of excellence 2012
      Tourism South East ‘Flavour of the South East 2012 Award’
    ‘The Brilliance in Business Sustainable Business Award 2012’

The Mill at Gordleton

 Silver Street (between Lymington & Hordle) Hants SO41 6DJ
       Tel : 01590 682219 E mail: info @the millatgordleton.co.uk
                            www.themillatgordleton.co.uk

 The Mill
    at
    Gordleton


